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GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN 
By Thomas Stein 

Hello Worthy Knights, 

I hope all is well with you and your 
families.  We are quickly coming to 
the end of our Columbian year, and 
with that I am coming to the end of 
my appointment as the Council’s 

Grand Knight.  We have had a very good year overall.  
Our fundraising efforts have been successful and each 
of our budgeted charities has been supported.  We 
have inducted 15 new members into our ranks, and we 
have elevated a like number to the second, third and 
fourth degrees.  Our meeting attendance is averaging 
35-40. 

I would like to thank our 2015-16 Officers for their 
support.  I would also like to thank each of our 
members for their support to our order.  I look forward 
to the new Columbian year and the many successes in 
our future. 

CHAPLAIN’S COLUMN 
By Msgr. Larry McGovern, STL 

Squires:  In August of 1922, the 
archbishop of Newark, NJ made a 
plea to the Knights to enter the field of 
youth work:  "If the Knights of 
Columbus will take care of the 
growing boy, then the boy, grown into 
manhood will take care not only of the 

Knights of Columbus, but of the Church and the nation 
as well."  Now that we have the Daughters of Isabella, 
might our council consider establishing the Squires to 
enhance our programs for youth? 

OFFICERS FOR THE 2016-2017 COLUMBIAN 
YEAR 

Financial Secretary Emanuel Ponte informed me that 
certain officers are appointed and others are elected.  
The appointed officers are the Financial Secretary, the 

Chaplain, and the Lecturer.  The Financial Secretary is 
appointed by the Supreme Knight, upon the 
recommendation of the Council.  The Trustees are Past 
Grand Knights, who serve as trustees for three years 
after their tenure as Grand Knight.  Only the 1st–year 
Trustee is elected.  The 2nd– and 3rd– year Trustees are 
the previous 1st– and 2nd– year Trustees that move in 
succession to completing their three–year terms.  The 
Chaplain and Lecturer are appointed by the Grand 
Knight. 

The officers that are elected are the Grand Knight, 
Deputy Grand Knight, Treasurer, Recorder, Warden, 
Chancellor, Advocate, 1st–year Trustee, Inside Guard, 
and Outside Guard. 

The officers for the 2016-2017 Columbian Year are: 
Grand Knight: Bill Nahorn III 
Deputy Grand Knight: Jesse Martin 
Chaplain: Msgr. Lawrence J. 

McGovern, STL 
Chancellor: Joe Telena 
Warden: Patrick Lugo 
Recorder: Paul Shane 
Treasurer: Guillermo Cisneros 
Lecturer: John Tucker 
Advocate: Freddie Vidrio 
Inside Guard: José Tarango 
Outside Guard: Angel Bustamante 
1st–Year Trustee: Thomas Stein 
2nd–Year Trustee: Gilbert Dalben 
3rd–Year Trustee: Albert Espinor, Jr. 
Financial Secretary: Emanuel Ponte 

NEW DISTRICT DEPUTY 
In addition to his position as the new Grand Knight of 
the Council, Bill Nahorn III is now the new District 
Deputy.  On top of these new positions, he is also the 
Chaplain for the Port of Stockton…He’s one busy guy!  
Congratulations on your new positions Bill! 



 

FIREWORKS BOOTHS 
The Council did not get a Fourth of July Fireworks Booth 
this year.  However, St. Luke’s did get a Booth, and has 
agreed to share it with us.  The Booth will be located in 
the CVS Pharmacy parking lot at the southeast corner of 
Pacific Avenue and Benjamin Holt Drive, next to Grocery 
Outlet.  All members are needed to help staff the Booth 
8:30 AM – 9:00 PM from Tuesday, June 28, through 
Monday, July 4.  Non-members can also work at the 
Booth, and the Council will get the funds for their work.  
For more information and to volunteer, please call 
Grand Knight Tom Stein at (209) 235-7007. 

The O’Connor Assembly (Fourth Degree) also got a 
Fireworks Booth.  That Booth will be located in the 
parking lot between Burger King and In-Shape Health 
Club at the southwest corner of March Lane and 
Pershing Avenue.  Council members who are of the 
Fourth Degree are needed to help staff the Booth 8:30 
AM – 9:00 PM from Tuesday, June 28, through Monday, 
July 4.  Non-members can also staff the Booth, and the 
Assembly will get the funds for their work.  Please call 
Grand Knight Tom Stein at (209) 235-7007 for more 
information or to volunteer. 

FLEA MARKET CORRECTION 
The date of the First Annual Flea Market was mistakenly 
listed in last month’s Newsletter as Sunday, May 7.  The 
actual day was Saturday, not Sunday. 

 

JUNE PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

  

  

 
The first heat wave of the summer resulted in a good 
turnout for June’s Pancake Breakfast.  Both Chefs 
Dennis Abeyta and Peter McCormick were not able to 
cook the Breakfast due to injuries.  Standing in for them 
were Louis Dawang and Bill Nahorn III.  Gilbert 
Dalben skillfully whipped up the eggs, in addition to 
handling the raffle tickets.  Also on the kitchen and 
serving crew were Joe Mingram, Chuck Sasso, Paul 
Shane, José Tarango, and Joe Telena.  Apologies are 
due to Chuck Sasso for not previously including him as 
member of the kitchen crew. 

In addition to the kitchen crew, Tom Cisper and Paul 
Jacobs handled the admission and raffle tickets at the 
door. 

Once again Joe and Helen Mingram supplied the gift 
basket for the raffle. 

There will be NO Pancake Breakfast in July, as all 
members are needed to help staff the Fireworks Booths. 

FOOD DELIVERIES & ST. MARY’S DINING 
HALL 

One Brother Knight, whose name unfortunately escapes 
us, volunteered at St. Mary’s Dining Hall in May. 

 
WEDNESDAY, JULY 13, 2016, 7:00 PM 

PRESENTATION CHURCH, 
GUADALUPE HALL 

1515 W. BENJAMIN HOLT DR., 
STOCKTON, CA 95207 

WIVES AND SIGNIFICANT 
OTHERS WELCOME! 
SPACE IS LIMITED! 
RESERVE YOUR PLACE(S) NOW!! 
RSVP:  CALL THE UNATTENDED 
RSVP LINE AT (360) 909-1811. 
LEAVE YOUR NAME, PHONE 
NUMBER, AND THE NUMBER OF 
PEOPLE IN YOUR PARTY. 
DEADLINE NOON JULY 5, 2016. 

Quail Lakes 
Clubhouse 
3808 Quail Lakes Drive, 
Stockton 

Time and menu to be announced. 



On June 16, Brothers Gilbert Dalben, Daniel Fong, 
and Frank Ramalho assisted Brother Al Espinor Jr. in 
delivering meals to homebound seniors. 

The volunteer day for St. Mary’s Dining Hall is scheduled 
for Friday, June 24. 

STATE CONVENTION 2016 
Grand Knight Tom Stein and District Warden Bill 
Nahorn III joined 589 other delegates in attending the 
State Convention at the Santa Clara Marriott from May 
19 through May 21.  One-hundred and forty resolutions 
were voted on, and a new State Warden was elected.  
The State Warden was elected by such a large majority 
that there was no need for a second ballot.  On the 
recreational side, there was a golf tournament and a 
ladies luncheon. 

State Chaplain Rev. John Cantwell stated that Christ 
died because He loved us, and His love for us is shown 
in the Crucifixion.  Consequently, Rev. Cantwell 
advocated removing the Risen Jesus, like the one at 
Presentation, from the Cross, and replacing it with the 
crucified Christ.  He encouraged the Grand Knights to 
convince their pastor(s) to replace the Risen Jesus with 
the crucified Christ. 

This will be the last State Convention in the San José 
area.  Due to the high demand for hotel rooms in the 
San Francisco Bay Area, the Northern California 
Delegation was unable to obtain lodgings in the range of 
$150 – $160 per day.  The Delegation was successful in 
finding accommodations in Sacramento for $99.00 per 
day including parking!  Subsequently, the next three 
State Conventions to be held in Northern California will 
be located in Sacramento. 

MISSION 360 BIKE TOUR 
By Brother Dennis Raio 

Hello to all my brothers, 

Just a little bit about a bike ride.  I am taking on the 
Mission 360 for my 8th time this year.  As you all know 
this ride consists of 360 miles down the California coast 
from Watsonville to Malibu.  We ride 60 miles a day for 6 
days, and end up in the parking lot of Malibu Catholic 
Church.  We pay our own expenses along the way, such 
as lodging, meals, and bike repairs. 

But let me just say it’s not only about the bike tour.  This 
is a charity ride for people around the world.  This year 
we are raising money for water wells in small villages in 
Nicaragua.  So far we have installed 4 wells and our goal 
is 12.  Each well costs $5,500, so you do the math.  
Thank you to the Knights of Columbus for the $500 
donation, as it will make a big difference in someone’s 
life.  My website is m3602016.causevox.com/dennisraio.  
So please visit the website for more information and to 
make a donation. 

Please show your love of God in helping others. 

God gives us a path to follow each day.  FIND PEACE. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
Benjamin Joe 7/3 Joel C Morales 7/16 
Michael G 
Sadek 7/5 

Frederick C 
Ciapusci 7/17 

Larry Steve 
Shelton 7/5 Duane S Crockett 7/17 
Scott A Beglau 7/7 Paul J Jacobs 7/17 
Mike Detoro 7/7 Phil Thomas 7/20 

Timothy J Yun 7/9 
Kenneth J San 
Agustin 7/22 

Anthony O 
Gonzales 7/11 Paul J Marchini 7/25 
William C 
Nahorn III 7/12 Andrew J Guzman 7/30 

OUR GUARANTEES SET US APART 
By Steven Colagiovanni, Field Agent 

Knights of Columbus life insurance offers something 
precious few other financial products can – guarantees.  
As long as you pay your premiums, the policy proceeds 
will be there for your beneficiaries should something 
happen to you.  That’s peace of mind, and that’s what 
we offer with every product in our portfolio. 

We guarantee the cash value in your whole life policies 
will be there. 

We guarantee the rates on your term insurance. 

We guarantee our retirement products will provide a 
stream of income when you need it. 

On top of those product guarantees, I guarantee that I 
will offer professional, high-quality service that you would 
expect from our organization. 

Our Order is among the highest rated life insurers in 
North America.  AM Best has rated the Knights of 
Columbus “A++, Superior” for 39 consecutive years.  
It’s a testament to our track record for excellence and 
security. 

I would suggest that a principal reason that we were able 
to achieve those accolades is because we remain 
steadfastly committed to the vision of Venerable Father 
Michael J. McGivney by providing life insurance by 
brother Knights for brother Knights.  

That commitment is an essential core value of the 
Knights of Columbus, and our core values permeate all 
levels of our organization.  We pledge to serve our 
brother Knights, and their families, according to our 
Golden Rule:  “In all my professional relationships, I 
pledge myself to the following rule of conduct:  I shall, in 
light of all conditions surrounding those I serve, render 
that service which, under the same circumstances, I 
would apply to myself.”  

Let’s talk soon to discuss how our products can bring 
that peace of mind to you and your family. 
Please call me, Steven Colagiovanni, at (209) 715-0323; 
email:  steve.colagiovanni@kofc.org. 
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OFFICERS for Columbian Year 2016–2017: 

Grand Knight Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200 
Deputy Grand Knight Jesse Martin 209-475-8408 
Chaplain Msgr. Lawrence J. 

McGovern, STL 
209-472-2150 

Chancellor Joseph Telena 209-456-3108 
Warden Patrick Lugo 209-242-6308 
Recorder Paul Shane 209-957-3161 
Treasurer Guillermo Cisneros 209-712-0359 
Lecturer John Tucker 209-957-2618 
Advocate Freddie Vidrio 209-573-0585 
Inside Guard José Tarango 209-481-5865 
Outside Guard Angel Bustamante 209-631-7422 
1st–Year Trustee Thomas Stein 209-235-7007 
2nd–Year Trustee Gilbert Dalben 209-957-4521 
3rd–Year Trustee Albert Espinor, Jr. 209-351-3180 
Financial Secretary Emanuel Ponte 209-986-4658 

   
Field Agent Steven 

Colagiovanni 
209-715-0323 

 

Meetings for July 2016: 
Day Date Location Time 

Wednesday 13 Guadalupe 
Hall:  Officers 
Installation & 
Dinner 

7:00 PM 

Wednesday 27 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS, DAY 
PLANNERS, ETC. WITH THE JULY 13 
INSTALLATION AND DINNER, AND THE 
JULY 27 MEETING DATES. 

PLEASE ATTEND AND PARTICIPATE IN 
YOUR COUNCIL’S AFFAIRS! 
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